
 

 

TOWN OF POMFRET, CONNECTICUT 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Town of Pomfret will hold a public hearing at the Board of Selectmen’s 

Meeting on Tuesday, January 3, 2023, at 7:00 PM. The hearing will be held at the Community Center, 207 

Mashamoquet Road. Its purpose will be to discuss the progress and accomplishments of the Town’s FY 2017 CT 

Small Cities Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) and to solicit citizen input. 

 

The Town was awarded this $688,000 grant in August 2017. The grant provided funding to the Pomfret Community 

Housing Corporation (PCHC) to complete capital improvements to the Seely-Brown Village elderly housing 

development.  

 

If you are unable to attend the hearing, you may direct written comments to the Board of Selectmen, 5 Haven Road, 

Pomfret Center, CT 06259 or you may telephone (860) 974-0191. In addition, information may be obtained at the 

above address from 8:30 AM to 5:00 PM on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday, and from 8:30 AM to 6:00 PM on 

Wednesday.  

 

The Town of Pomfret promotes fair housing and makes all programs available to low- and moderate-income persons 

regardless of age, race, color, religion, sex, national origin, familial status, disability, sexual orientation, marital 

status, lawful source of income, or gender identity or expression. 
 

All are encouraged to attend. The hearing location is accessible to persons with disabilities. Anyone requiring a 

special accommodation, or non-English speakers requiring translation, should contact the ADA Coordinator, First 

Selectman Maureen Nicholson, telephone (860) 974-0191, by Tuesday, December 27, 2022. 

 

 

Maureen Nicholson, First Selectman 

Town of Pomfret 
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